MASSACHUSETTS ASSOCIATION OF SCHOOL COMMITTEES DIVISION VIII ~ VOCATIONAL-TECHNICAL SCHOOLS

Annual Meeting Notes

Thursday, November 2, 2017 ~ 10:00 a.m. Hyannis Resort & Conference Center ~ Bass Alcove

The meeting was opened at 10 a.m. by Chairman Don Erickson. Twenty-six were in attendance, representing 11 Division VIII schools. The attendance list with contact information follows the meeting notes.

Chairman Erickson distributed results of a "Survey Monkey" designed to guide scheduling and themes of meetings between now and the next annual meeting. He reviewed results and it was determined we will plan at least two meetings in the coming months, preferably fifth Wednesdays, 6 p.m., with a dinner. The focus of upcoming meetings this year will be topics in cyber security and emerging technologies.

In the planning stages is a dinner meeting for Wednesday, January 31, 2018, 6:00 p.m., Assabet Valley Voc-Tech, with a *\$10 (paid by attendees or their sending schools) meal, arranged by Vice Chairman Lynn Ryan. Cyber security will be the primary focus, feature a two-track presentation designed for policy-makers, and for those dealing directly with information technology. Division VIII members will be asked to provide their currently policies in advance of the program, for review by the guest presenters. Division VIII Officers will organize the program, and will have information out before the holidays.

*Following the Division VIII annual meeting, Chairman Erickson spoke with Glenn Koocher, MASC Executive Director, who agreed MASC would underwrite meals for attendees.

When asked for other input, it was suggested Division VIII should look into some collaborations between vocational-technical schools and community colleges. Another suggestion was to look into vocational-technical schools that are serving as a sort of "employment agency." No action was taken on either suggestion at this time.

ATTENDANCE LIST:

Lorraine Alves Pathfinder <u>johnlorraine@charter.net</u>

Don Ayer Nashoba Tech <u>dayer@nashobatech.net</u>

Peggy Ayers Assabet Valley <u>writeathome@hotmail.com</u>

Mary C. Barclay Monty Tech <u>m-barclay@montytech.net</u>

Al Buckley Nashoba Tech buckleys46@yahoo.com

Michael J. Cavanaugh Pathfinder <u>mimari@comcast.net</u>

Mary L. Crook Upper Cape Cod <u>crookml@comcast.net</u>

Steve Dockray Tri-County <u>dockray@tri-county.net</u>

Randy Durrigan Greater New Bedford

Don Erickson Bay Path <u>ericks4858@aol.com</u>

John LaFleche Bay Path <u>jlafleche@baypath.net</u>

Tom Mahar McCann <u>tom.seabee.mahar@gmail.com</u>

Patricia Meuse Shawsheen Valley <u>pmeuse715@yahoo.com</u>

Brian Mushnick Tri-County <u>bg43wex@rcn.com</u>

Ann Marie Pantos Bay Path <u>annmariepantos@msn.com</u>

Aaron Polansky Old Colony <u>apolansky@oldcolony.us</u>

Dr. Rob Reilly McCann <u>reilly@media.mit.edu</u>

Barbara Reynolds Monty Tech <u>breynolds58@comcast.net</u>

Linda Reynolds Tri-County <u>linda.reynolds@pobox.com</u>

Lynn Ryan Assabet Valley <u>lynn.ryan1@verizon.net</u>

Maryann Smith Upper Cape Cod gruther 70@gmail.com

Daniel Salvucci South Shore <u>dlsalvucci@comcast.net</u>

Gregory St. Lawrence Tri-County g.stlaurent@comcast.net

Robert Tremblay Bay Path <u>bobt@atecusa.com</u>

Bob Wilby Bay Path <u>rwilby@charter.net</u>

Robin Zoll Southeast Regional <u>ragzoll@gmail.com</u>

Respectfully submitted,

Mary C. Barclay, Secretary/Treasurer